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DUFFERIN MARSH NATURE CONNECTION
MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, September 13, 2017
Start – 7:41pm

Attendees:
Mary, Brenda, Charles, Eric, Sheila, Jen, Dave

Regrets:
Angela, Joe

NEW AND ONGOING ITEMS        

1. Minutes from June 21, 2017
Moved:
Mary
2nd:

Brenda
Approved
2. Bird Feeder Workshop 
Sunday, September 17th 10 am to noon
Task List:



Mary - order coffee; bring water, cups, napkins, spoons, bird kits, broom, green bin, blue bin, 


hammers, carpet; volunteer from 10:30 am



Brenda - will pick up coffee; bring table, table cloth, sugar, hammers; volunteer



Eric - will tidy up site; bring juice and cookies; volunteer to 10:40 am



Dave - bring sandpaper, hammers, camera; volunteer



Charles - will bring hammers; volunteer



Sheila - bring cream

Mary will arrive after 10

Eric leaves at 10:40

3. Swift Night Out and Dragonflies and Butterflies
Both of these events were successful.  It was a great evening for Swifts.  They put on quite a display.  Ten individuals in total were spotted.  Mary advised that Swifts were again using the chimney at St Patrick’s school.  Four groups showed up to the D an F workshop.  It was lots of fun.  It was noted that there are a lot of dragonflies about right now (September) and maybe the workshop should be held later in the summer.
4. Phragmites
The Township of King is partnering with the NCC to treat Phragmites and they agreed to do the Dufferin Marsh.  We need to remove the seed heads and flag the clumps of Phragmites. Mary, Jen and Brenda volunteered to do this job at 11 am on Friday September 15.  Need to bring clippers, bags and flagging tape.
5. Hughie’s Cathedral 
Everyone expressed their thanks to Jen for all the hard work on the signs.  They look great. There were questions about t were they would be located.  Mary suggested at the entrance to the trail by the playpark and in the forest near the informal trail.  There was a concern about colour stability.
Action:
Jen will check with sign people about UV stability.

Jen said the sign people want us to arrange service locates. The Township staff wants to be there when the signs are installed. 

Action:
Mary will check with the Township about service locates.

The unveiling is on Oct. 14 at 11 am.  The McGuire family, the Historical Society and our local Councilor Bill Cober will be there.  The neighbourhood will be invited.  Invitations need to be created.
The signs will go in the week before the event.  

Action:
Jen and Mary will co-ordinate with township and sign people


Mary will talk to Jen about invitations to neighbours.



Charles will contact paper.



Dave will bring a camera.

6. Beer Tasting:
The hall has been booked for Oct. 28. Eric will meet with Marlene to make a down payment.
Advertising and ticket sales need to start ASAP.  We need to think about table decorations, rentals – table clothes, hurricane lanterns, etc., food – need to hear from Garth to think about what type of food.

Action:
Jen will check if there were tickets already created.



Jen will set up PayPal.


Mary will contact Donna of Jen about tickets and posters.  


Eric will order rentals and get permit


Brenda will get screens



Mary will do insurance, organize food and get a health permit


Brenda will ask Donna for the bolt of material for the screens


Eric will bring lights


             We need to start selling tickets and advertising now.  The ticket price will be $40.00.  We also need 

             volunteers to help with food.
7. AGM 
The date of the AGM will be Sunday Nov 12 from 2pm.  There will be a hike, followed by a meeting and dinner at Mary’s.
Slate:



Chair

Charles


Vice Chair



Secretary
Mary


Treasurer
Dave


Membership Sec



Media Relation



Member at large
Jen, Eric, Joe, Brenda, Sheila
New members are needed for the executive. 

Action:
Charles will put a notice on Facebook.



Everyone needs to talk to people about becoming more active on the executive. 

8. Turtle Crossing Signs 

The signs have all disappeared but we think that they were a good reminder for people to slow down and watch for turtles.  It was suggested that we get a bylaw exemption for next year.  
9. Treasurer’s Report
Dave reminded people to give in receipts for expenses.  There is almost $3000 in the bank following the payment to the Historical Society for the Hughie’s Cathedral signs.  Dave will do up a report for the AGM
10. Upcoming Events
A Main St. Christmas is on Dec 2.  We will be selling chestnuts again.
ITEMS TO BE CARRIED FORWARD
11. Water quality issues 

The water quality data is with Dave and CA.  There was a question on how frequently we would need to order test strips  and how much we will spend.  
Motion to purchase test strips:

Moved:
 Dave

2nd:

Charles

Approved

12. Graffiti Removal at shelter 
Action:
Brenda will talk to Grant and Jody about power spraying the graffiti. 
13. MOU and liability insurance
defer
14. DMC safety vests
defer

15. Bird Feeder trail
defer
NEW BUSINESS
16. Development on Roselena; plus status of 66 Main Street

Roselena – There were 2 issues that Mary highlighted: one was the removal of trees in the woodlot with the idea of compensating by putting in fish habitat and the other was a proposed path into forest from the new development.  At the public meeting, the developer was very interested in community ideas.  One of them was dead-ending the road to prevent through traffic.

66 Main St. – it was felt that the planner was uncooperative and condescending but the public meeting did give a chance to look at the proposal.  People highlighted lots of issues with the proposal but the planner basically said that it would go to the OMB if they did not get what they wanted.  The planner agreed to put the reports for the development at the library.  As a group, the DMNC cannot take a position on this development (except maybe advocate for a trail along the river – Mary added this).
17. Library bags, grant, NCC partnership
defer
18. Vandalized signs plus one at Trisan Centre
defer
19. Letter of Support for Main Street Revitalization grant application by the Township of King


Motion to send in a letter of support


Moved: Mary


2nd:
Eric



Approved



Motion to pledge $250 


Moved:
Charles



2nd:
Eric



Approved.
NEXT MEETING IS WEDNESDAY, October 11th, 2017 at 7:30
Adjourn:
Charles
9:45 pm
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